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Via email: bruun@floorball.org 
 
 
Montreal, 20 April 2009 
 
 
Ms. Merita Bruun 
IFF - International Floorball Federation 
Alakiventie 2 
FIN-00920 Helsinki 
Finland 
 
 
Subject: Compliance with the 2009 World Anti-Doping Code 
 
 
Dear Ms. Bruun,  
 
On April 9, 2003, the International Floorball Federation formally accepted the World Anti-
Doping Code (the “Code”), thereby becoming a Signatory in accordance with Article 23.1 of 
the Code.  
 
The “2003 Code”, which went into formal effect on 1 January 2004, underwent a thorough 
review and consultation with WADA stakeholders for its practical improvement. This 18-
month, 3-phase process culminated at the Third World Conference on Doping in Sport in 
November 2007, at which time the WADA Foundation Board approved the newly Revised 
Code and identified the required implementation date for all stakeholders as being January 
1, 2009.  
 
As provided in the Code, compliance with the Code is mandatory for all Signatories.  In this 
regard, Article 23.2.1 of the “2003 Code” and the Revised Code provides: “The Signatories 
shall implement applicable Code provisions through policies, statutes, rules or regulations 
according to their authority and within their relevant spheres of responsibility.”   
 
The goal of the present correspondence is to provide you with an update on the current 
situation of your Federation vis-à-vis compliance with the Revised Code. 
 
Our current records indicate that your anti-doping rules drafted in the light of the Revised 
Code have already been reviewed and declared in line. As for the enforcement of these 
rules, our current records indicate that you have already established an Out-of-Competition 
program which is already operating.  
 
We therefore encourage you to continue operating in a Code-compliant way and we thank 
you for your commitment to drug-free sport. 
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We also take the opportunity to remind you that under the Revised Code it will be necessary 
for all International Federations to implement anti-doping education programs.  As WADA 
has information in this respect we encourage you to contact us or to review the WADA 
website for further information.  We would gladly assist and share the available programs. 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
     

                 
Rune Andersen         Emiliano Simonelli   
Director          Senior Manager - Code Compliance  
Standards and Harmonization       Standards and Harmonization 
 
 
 

CC: Kelly Fairweather, Director, European Regional Office and Relations with 
International Federations, WADA; 

   
 Jan Fransoo   President, ARISF. 

 


